

A Bi-Weekly Newsletter for Faculty and Staff

achusetts Department of Education. • In May, GSLIS Professor Ching-chih Chen delivered a keynote speech on "The Promise of International Digital Library Collaboration for Innovative Use of Invaluable Resources" at the Library in the Digital Age International Conference in Croatia. Chen also participated at the annual meeting of the Million Book Digital Library Project with delegates from both China and India at Carnegie Mellon University in Pittsburgh, PA. On June 7-11, she served as the co-chair of the Association of Computing Machinery/Institute of Electrical and Electronic Engineers Joint Conference on Digital Libraries in Tucson, AZ. • On

Family Conflict: Gender Differences in Emotional Exhaustion" in the summer issue of Women and Management Review. SOM Acting Dean Deborah Merrill-Sands and professor Jill Kickul gave a talk on "Women and Business: Aspirations for Leadership and Power" to the Research Committee of the Boston Club June 22, and to members of the women's network of the Boston Chapter of the Association for Wollman Corporate Growth June 23. Susan Neary,

assistant professor of nursing, and Alicia Keenan Hall '04HS